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CUBA STUDY GROUP STATEMENT ON NEWS OF HISTORIC DEAL 
BETWEEN MAJOR LEAGUE BASEBALL AND THE CUBAN BASEBALL 

FEDERATION 
 
The Executive Director of the Cuba Study Group, Andrew Otazo, issued the following 
statement in response to the news the Major League Baseball and the Cuban Baseball 
Federation have reached an agreement to allow Cuban baseball players to sign directly with 
U.S. teams without the need to defect from their country.  
 
“This is a significant win for the Cuban people, and particularly for Cuban baseball players, 
their families and communities, all of whom stand to benefit greatly from the ability of 
Cuban athletes to play in the Major Leagues without having to abandon their homes. Any 
collateral benefit to the Cuban government as a result of this deal is offset by the creation 
of a safe and legal process for Cuban baseball players to pursue careers in the North 
American Major League system without imperiling their lives at the hands of smugglers and 
criminal organizations. Furthermore, this development will also do much to drive the 
internal debate in Cuba over private wealth creation and its indispensable role in fueling 
long-term growth and prosperity.” 
 

 
 

 
 

### 
 
The Cuba Study Group is a non-profit, non-partisan organization, comprised of business and professional individuals with 
a deeply rooted love for Cuba and the Cuban people. We aim to put our collective experience in leadership skills, problem 
solving, and wealth creation at the service of the Cuban people. We aim to facilitate change, help empower individuals 
and promote civil society development. 
 
Our mission is to help facilitate peaceful change in Cuba leading to a free and open society, respect for human rights and 
the rule of law, a productive, market-based economy and the reunification of the Cuban nation. 
 


